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Arthur Ashburn 

Penrith Lakes Development Corporation 

PO Box 457 Cranebrook   

New South Wales 2749 

12 April 2017 

Dear Mr Ashburn 

Penrith Lakes Development Corporation (PLDC) 
S75W Modification to Importation of VENM/ENM Approval 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to further assist you with your S75W Modification to 

Importation of VENM/ENM Approval Submission Report.  

As requested please find below our draft response for your consideration to the points 

raised by Penrith City Council in their letter dated 28 March 2017 regarding the S75W 

Submission report. The Penrith City Council letter is appended to our response in 

Appendix A. 

(1st dot point) We confirm that the Traffic Noise Management Plan for the works 

was provided with the original submission to the approval authority and relates to 

management of overall noise impacts from the operation. Accordingly the Traffic 

Noise Management Plan and the suite of noise management measures made therein 

for the site will be updated prior to the start of extended working hours if this is 

approved by the EPA.  This was also noted in the S75W Modification to 

Importation of VENM/ENM Approval Submission report. It is noted that the EPA 

assessment is independent of the Arup Report. 

(2nd dot point) As noted in the Submissions report motion activated CCTV network 

will not be installed as a means of monitoring after-hours truck access to and from 

the site.  The Traffic Noise Management Plan relates to the management of overall 

noise impacts from the operation and this Plan will identify a suite of noise 

management measures to pro-actively manage truck access to and from the site.  It 

is noted that the Department of Planning and Environment assessment is 

independent of the Arup Report. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Tim Cook  

Associate | Environmental and Resources, New South Wales 
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